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It’s FINALLY the last of the double shots as this is the go home show for
NXT UK Takeover: Blackpool. The card is all but set so this is going to
be a bunch of final touches for the card. That should be pretty easy to
do, though it’s going to mean a lot of talking. In this case that might
be better, as the matches around here are hit and miss. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a look at Gallus vs. British Strong Style tonight.

Opening sequence.

Ligero vs. Joseph Conners

Conners tries to drive him into the corner to start but gets caught with
a running hurricanrana. A rollup gives Ligero two as this fast pace
doesn’t seem to favor Conners. They fight to the apron with Ligero
getting posted to give Conners his first breather. A heck of a
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clothesline gives Conners two as the fans are behind Ligero. Imagine
that: cheering for the fun guy instead of the latest fighter from the UK.

A slingshot suplex gets two and we hit the chinlock. The expected
comeback works as expected as Ligero comes back with clotheslines. A
fireman’s carry slam gets two on Conners but he hits a double stomp out
of the corner. Not that it matters as Ligero is right back up with a
springboard tornado DDT and the pin at 5:19.

Rating: D+. Ligero isn’t great but egads Conners is one of the least
interesting people on a show that isn’t interesting as a whole. The
wrestling was fine but the story of Conners being upset that he isn’t
being treated well is about as boring as you can get. It’s not like they
have the next Rey Mysterio in Ligero, but he’s better than Conners by
several miles.

James Drake and Zack Gibson deserve the shot and the titles, which
they’ll get on Saturday in Blackpool. Of course they’re confident, to the
point that they’ve cleared off their mantles for the titles.

Dave Mastiff thinks Eddie Dennis is jealous because Mastiff handed him
his first loss. There’s one undefeated monster around here and that’s
Mastiff.

Travis Banks vs. Tyson T-Bone

T-Bone has Saxon Huxley in his corner. Some early forearms to the back
have Banks in trouble but he dropkicks T-Bone into the corner. That means
a running double stomp and the fans are rather pleased. Hang on a second
as he’s Jordan Devlin in Banks’ gear, though the distraction isn’t enough
for T-Bone to take over. Banks superkicks him down and chases Huxley off
the apron. The Slice of Heaven gives Banks the pin at 2:06.

Post match Devlin comes in for the beatdown but gets kicked out to the
floor.

Video on Toni Storm vs. Rhea Ripley, focusing on their first match where
Ripley won the title over an injured Storm.

Takeover rundown, including Devlin vs. Banks being added in not much of a



surprise.

Gallus vs. British Strong Style

They have a crazy amount of time for this. Joe and Bate start things off
with a test of strength. Bate gets taken down but does the always
impressive bridge, with Coffey not being able to break it down. Now it’s
Bate fighting up and almost getting Bate down until a knee to the ribs
cuts him off. Back up and Bate hits a dropkick into a nipup for the
staredown, drawing in the other four for a big staredown.

We settle back down for a tag to Wolfgang, which draws all six in for
another glaring session. It’s off to Mark vs. Dunne with a running
clothesline hitting Mark, drawing all six in again. Gallus gets sent
outside for a nice reaction from the fans and a breather for the
villains. Back in and Dunne takes Mark down by the arm and bends the
fingers back for painful measure. There’s a surfboard double knee stomp
as Dunne doesn’t seem to be having much trouble here.

Bate comes in to keep up the pace until a cheap shot from Wolfgang lets
Mark grab a suplex. It’s back to Joe for a double underhook crank until
Bate fights him off and dives over for the tag to Seven. House is cleaned
with Seven hitting a backdrop on Wolfgang, followed by a suicide dive for
good measure. Everything breaks down and Mark gets caught in a dragon
suplex. Wolfgang kicks Seven to the floor though and Joe sends him into
the steps to put the good guys in trouble again. A spear gives Wolfgang
two and it’s back to Mark for the stomping.

We hit the front facelock for a bit before it’s back to Joe. They head to
the corner with Seven catching him on top with a superplex, allowing the
next hot tag off to Dunne. That means an X Plex to Joe and a kneebar to
Wolfgang but he’s still able to crawl over for the tag to Mark. Dunne
triangle chokes him so Mark tags Wolfgang, whose Howling is countered
into an armbar. That’s broken up as well so this time it’s Bate coming in
to clean more house. Joe misses a charge so Bate hits a running shooting
star for two. The longest airplane spin I’ve ever seen plants Joe but
Bate collapses from dizziness.

Bop and Bang is blocked but the second attempt gives us a double



knockdown. Mark and Seven come in with Mark kicking him in the arm. That
means the Seven Star Lariat doesn’t get a cover so everything breaks down
again. We’re left with Mark vs. Dunne, but Joe picks up the UK Title to
distract Pete. One heck of a powerbomb plants Dunne for two and it’s Bate
coming back in for the rebound lariat on Joe.

Pete and Joe are left alone for the slugout with Dunne stomping on both
hands. Joe’s spear is blocked with a knee to the head and there’s the
Bitter End, but Wolfgang tagged himself in to run Pete over. Bate comes
back in for a hurricanrana to put Wolfgang on the floor. Everyone joins
him so Bate hits a huge corkscrew dive to take them all out. Back in and
Bate kicks Wolfgang down but walks into Joe’s discus lariat for the pin
at 25:28.

Rating: B. Well that was very long though it was quite good at the same
time. It could have been shortened a bit though and that’s almost never a
positive sign. It makes a lot of sense to give Joe the big pinfall before
Saturday though and having him pin Dunne would have felt like a giveaway
to the title match’s finish. Good main event here, though trimming off
five minutes wouldn’t have been a bad idea.

Overall Rating: C+. This was basically a repeat of the first show with
one match carrying the show but not well enough to make the entire show
work. They did a good job of setting up Takeover though and that’s the
point to a show like this. It would have been better if they had swapped
things around with more of the focus on the big show on the second hour
instead of the first but, as usual, these shows weren’t scheduled to go
back to back like this. Good show, but the main event is all that’s worth
seeing.

Results

Ligero b. Joseph Conners – Springboard tornado DDT

Travis Banks b. Tyson T-Bone – Slice of Heaven

Gallus b. British Strong Style – Discus lariat to Bate

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the



paperback edition of KB’s Complete 1997 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/11/20/new-paperback-complet
e-1997-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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